
Re:  859 Lucerne: CEQA APPEAL:  City Council File #15-0302:  ENV -2005-8131-MND-
REC1 
        Request PLUM Hearing Continuance from Oct. 27 to Dec. 8, 2015 
 
Dear Ms. Dickinson 
I previously spoke with Mr. Ocubillo and CD 4 about having this matter continued from October 
27 to 
December 8, 2015, or some date thereafter.  I was advised that the continuance would not be a 
problem.  The reason for the 
continuance is my unavailability to attend and prepare for the hearing, due to a calendar conflict: 
I will be in a hearing in the Los Angeles Superior Court, Central District the afternoon of October 
27 and the 
court matter has been specially set on the court's calendar since March, 2015. I am a sole practitioner 
and have no 
one from my office who can handle the pending legal matter in my place. 
 
I was informed that I am required to provide you with this written request so that it can become 
part of the city council file. 
 
If you need any further information from me, please advise me.  I would appreciate written 
confirmation that my presence will not be needed at the October 27 PLUM hearing and that 
this CEQA appeal can be re-set for December 8, 2015 or for another date afterDecember 8, 2015. 
 
There is no impending "statutory" deadline on the CEQA appeal at this time. The deadline is in 
March 2017. 
 
Thank you for your professional courtesies. 
 
Regards, 
R.J. STROTZ, Attorney at Law [Counsel for Appellants] 
816 South Windsor Blvd. 
Los Angeles, CA. 90005 
323-939-2591--Office 
310-846-7749--Cell 
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